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Welcome
PDG Angsuman Bandyopadhyay

District Trainer 
to our club meeting.

Dear Members,
Beginning this March issue—designed 
and imagined—we will learn from one 
another what a newsletter is, and what it can 
be, in our always changing Rotary world.
To start, The BUZZ, our club’s official newsletter 

which all the enthusiasts, who are obsessed with flipping through the 
pages of newsletters, magazines, be absorbed in the images and stories 
would love it. I really believe that no matter whether a newsletter is 
delivered to your doorstep or to your computer, printed on glossy stock 
or on tabloid paper, appearing on your iPad or your cell-phone screen, 
it is still and foremost the work of an editorial team for a discerning 
audience, a beautiful and meaningful— we hope—package of 
ideas, words and images that our members will prepare for its readers.  
Happy reading.
Shailja Mehta, President 

District Governor’s Visit
DG Ajoy Kumar Law accompanied by First Lady and other members of his Secretariat  visited 

our club on 26th February, 2023 at International Club.



Sujatha Kanthan was just one-and-half years old when 
she came down with a fever. It lasted two hours but sadly 
caused an attack of polio, which left her disabled for life. 
Now, 42 years old, Sujatha akka (as she is fondly known) 
is a disability rights champion and advocate, changing 
the lives of hundreds of disabled people in and around 
Tamil Nadu. She’s also the founder of the Development 
Forum for Women with Disability, a trust that works for 
the rights of disabled women.

hangemakers



PROJECT WOMEN EMPOWERMENT
On the 15th of March ‘23 a group of 
Rotarians inaugurated a project on *women 
empowerment* related to vocational 
education in Kamala Vidya Mandir 
High School for  Girls . President Elect  
Ms Malini Soans, Secretary Elect 
Indrani Ganguly and Treasurer 
elect Ms Neelam Khanna attended 
the program. The trainers who will 
conduct these classes also attended the 
program. Classes will be conducted on 
Stitching and dancing, music cooking 
and motivational interaction s will be 
held with the girl students at intervals.  
A sewing machine was gifted to 
the school. The Headmistress  
Ms Sanghamitra Bhattacharya extended a 
warm welcome to us all. We as Rotarians 
pledged to uphold the Empowerment of 
the girls.

SPREADING WARMTH
Our club undertook the distribution of woollen sweaters to the children of under 

privileged families.



Rtn Shailja Mehta on
17th March 
Rtn Dr Nabarun Bhowmick on  
28th March
Rtn Saudull Abedin on
4th April

Jokes
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